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October 14, 2020

The Honorable President and Members
  of the Baltimore City Council
Attn:  Natawna B. Austin, Executive Secretary
Room 409, City Hall, 100 N. Holliday Street
Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Re:  City Council Bill 20-0565 – Urban Renewal - Park Heights – Amendment 
Dear President and City Council Members:
[bookmark: _Hlk53479554]	The Law Department has reviewed City Council Bill 20-0565 for form and legal sufficiency. The bill amends the Urban Renewal Plan for Park Heights (“URP”) to amend certain exhibits to reflect the change of zoning, upon approval by separate ordinance, for the properties known as known as 3215 West Belvedere Avenue (Block 4582, Lot 018), 3317-3323 West Belvedere Avenue (Block 4580, Lots 003, 004, 005), 5101-5103 Denmore Avenue (Block 4582, Lots 019 and 020), 5100 Denmore Avenue (Block 4580, Lot 001), and Block 4580, Lots 038 and 039-055. The bill waives certain content and procedural requirements; making the provisions of this Ordinance severable and provides or the application of this Ordinance in conjunction with certain other ordinance.  The bill provides for an immediate effective date. 
Section 2-6(g)(l) of Article 13 of the City Code requires that any change to an Urban Renewal Plan be made by ordinance.  This bill is the appropriate mechanism to amend the URP. 
	In accordance with the URP, prior to any the passage of any ordinance approving a substantial change, a public hearing must precede the adoption of the ordinance.  URP, ¶ E.  Furthermore, the owner or owners of any land in the project area previously disposed of by the Department of Housing and Community Development and whose interests are materially affected by the proposed changes must written notice of the hearing written notice of the time and place of such hearing and information as to where a copy of the proposed amendments may be inspected. Id.  In fact, pursuant to the URP requirements, the Planning Commission conducted hearing on this bill on August 20, 2020, according to the Planning Commission Report, dates August 21, 2020. The hearing before the City Council proposed for October 27, 2020 will serve as a second public hearing of the proposal.  
	As for the requirement of notice, this bill merely amends the Plan exhibits to conform to the underlying zoning that was changed during Transform Baltimore in 2016.  The property owners were apprised at that time of the rezoning which is now the subject of Council Bill 20-0565. Thus, the Law Department cannot conclude that their interests are materially affected by the proposed changes to the plan exhibits that are the subjects of this bill or that notice to these property owners is required by the URP. 	 
The Law Department therefore is prepared to approve the bill for form and legal sufficiency as drafted. 

Sincerely,
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Victor K. Tervala
Chief Solicitor


cc:  	Dana Moore, Acting City Solicitor
	Matt Stegman, Mayor’s Legislative Liaison
            Caylin Young, President’s Legislative Director	
	Elena DiPietro, Chief Solicitor, General Counsel Division
	Hilary Ruley, Chief Solicitor
	Ashlea Brown, Assistant Solicitor
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